3/31/2006 Bil Becker Aerotecture International Inc.

Dear Bil,

As a renewable energy researcher and wind energy expert for almost three decades, I officially invite you, and your company, to participate in the CA certification program for small wind systems. My role in the certification process has been involved with the direct mounting and testing of equipment provided to us by manufacturers of small wind systems that are beginning to move into full production prior to public introduction. We test these production prototype machines and produce findings that can become a public record of their performance and safety. Over the past 29 years my company has tested 4 machines and produced findings that were submitted to the U.S. Department of Energy and the California Energy Commission.

After observing the small Aeroturbine unit you installed at the Randall Museum in San Francisco last year in June 2005 and since, I have found it to be among the safest wind energy devices I've yet found. Its vertical axis and low rotational speed make it quite safe for birds as well as people. Its proven quality of "self-regulation" - with no moving "safety" components or mechanisms, and under completely unloaded conditions - makes it unique among wind power devices, many of which might "run away" in high winds if left completely unloaded.

I also believe that your wind turbine can be safely attached to buildings and other structures in that it has been shown to be extremely low in vibration, if balanced properly and mounted in a secure way. All these features can provide the opportunity to bring your Aeroturbine into cities and high density population areas where other less safe wind systems can not now be brought.

I, and my committee of researchers, look forward to the testing of your product. Please advise us as to the planned arrival of the necessary components and equipment. We will advise you of the fees and costs involved with our certification process as we come to a better focus on the most appropriate site and best context for testing.

Congratulations on the development of your Aeroturbine.

Sincerely,

Reinhold Ziegler, General Partner synergyca@earthlink.net